
U.S. Department of Justice 

Office of Justice Programs 

National Institute of Justice 

Washington, D.C. 20531 

NIJ Advisory Notice #06-2024 

EFFECTIVE DATE: 07/22/2024

SUBJECT: Point Blank Enterprises model – USI1.1-IIF 

The National Institute of Justice (NIJ) hereby advises that Point Blank Enterprises model USI1.1-
IIF has been suspended from the NIJ Compliant Products List. Following the completion of an 
ongoing evaluation, the compliance status of this model will be reassessed. 

Law enforcement and corrections officers currently wearing this model of armor are encouraged to 
continue wearing it during this suspension period. 

For further information, contact: 

Criminal Justice Technology Testing & Evaluation Center (CJTTEC) 
P.O. Box 12194 
3040 East Cornwallis Road 
Hermann Building Room 216 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27709-2194 
(919) 485 - 2717
Email: askctp@nijctp.org

Supplementary information 
More information on active NIJ Advisory Notices can be found at https://cjttec.org/active-nij-
advisory/. For more information on the Patrick Leahy Bulletproof Vest Partnership go to 
https://www.ojp.gov/program/bulletproof-vest-partnership/overview Clos
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